

# **Potlatch City Council Meeting**

City Hall - 195 6th Street - Potlatch, ID 83855

January 25, 2021 - 7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the City Council was presided over by Mayor David Brown. Council members present: Marty Anderson, Dave Cada, Joan Bender and Scott Winther.

Also, present: Judi Davis, City Clerk-Treasurer.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

1. CONSENT AGENDA: Dave Cada made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda (being regularly considered by the City Council, these items will be enacted by one motion unless requested by a City Council member that one or more items be removed for separate discussion): Minutes from January 11, 2021 City Council meeting, the City of Potlatch and Century 21 bills and payroll.

Joan Bender seconded the motion. Motion was approved with a Roll Call vote:

Dave Cada, yes Martin Anderson, yes Joan Bender, yes Scott Winther, yes

2. APPROVE LIQUOR LICENSE FOR THE FOLLOWING.

Four Star Supply Floyd's Harvest Foods Codi Jo's Wagon Wheel

Marty Anderson made a motion that the City Council approve the 2021 Liquor Licenses for:

\*Floyd's Harvest Foods



\*Codi Jo's Wagon Wheel
\*Four Star Supply, Inc.

Joan Bender seconded the motion, the motion was approved with "all ayes".

#### 3. TREE REMOVAL AT 410 SPRUCE ST.

Mayor Brown said that the resident at 410 Spruce Street is requesting a tree on the City Right of Way be removed. Scott Winther said that it did look like a dead tree and Marty Anderson said that it didn't look healthy.

Scott Winther made a motion to approve removal of the tree at 410 Spruce Street and Dave Cada seconded the motion. The motion was approved with "all ayes".

# 4. RV GRANT/PICNIC SHELTER.

Mayor Brown said that he received a quote for the RV Grant Shelter from Legacy Contractor's in the amount of \$125,000. The quote was for the building with cedar tongue and grove 40' x 60', Slab Fireplace. With the RV Park having 4 monthly the City's share of the project would be 22% of that amount. The quote doesn't include electricity or picnic tables. Dave Cada asked if it could be put in a different location in the park instead of the bocce ball area. Dave said he would like to see it closer to the RV Park. Mayor Brown said maybe the City should pour the pad this year and put in a pole building the following year.

## **REPORTS**:

- **1. Mayor David Brown –** Mayor Brown said he hasn't heard anymore about the business by the park. There might be some help from Dept. of Commerce if they were interested for infrastructure. He hasn't heard back from Potlatch Deltic about the road by the shop.
- **2. Parks Joan Bender –** Joan Bender said that she didn't have anything at this time.



- **3. Pool & Cemetery Dave Cada -** David said there wasn't any damage at the pool from the wind. The sheeting is there and tried to look at the liner but there was too much water in the pool. Mayor Brown said that the steps bubble up from the liner. Dave said that Rhinoliner has a repair hit to fit it. He will wait until this spring and contact someone about getting a quote to get it fixed.
- **4. Water & Sewer Scott Winther** Scott asked how Brennan was doing with the measuring of the water from the wells. Mayor Brown said that he needs to get a hold of Dale Ralston and show Brennan what equipment is needed and how to use it. The City needs to gather the data from the wells.
- **5. Streets Martin Anderson -** Marty said that it looks like there was some rock put into the pothole by his house. Mayor Brown said that Cody put in 5 loads of gravel in the pothole.
- **6. Scenic 6 David Cada** Dave said that the Scenic 6 meeting was on January 19<sup>th</sup> and discussed the history of the town. Trying to find a way to promote and do a fundraiser.
- **7. Clerk- Judi Davis** Don Ball called and wanted to set up a meeting with Planning & Zoning to discuss a possible subdivision in town.

Marty Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Scott Winther seconded the motion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

ATTEST:	David L. Brown, Mayor

The next City Council meeting will be Monday, February 8, 2021.